
March 17, 2020 

In Attendance: 

Members Present:  Mayor Janet Winkler, Commissioners:  Larry Chapman, Jonathan Greer, 

Jeff Link, Rick Shew and Ann Smith 

Members Absent:  Commissioner Barry Mitchell 

Others Present:  Town Manager, Rebecca Bentley, Chief of Police, Richard Blevins, Town 

Planner, Teresa Kinney, Town Clerk, Tammy Swanson and Town Attorney, Carroll Tuttle 

Call to Order: 

Mayor Janet Winkler called the March  meeting to order, and Mayor Pro Tem, Larry Chapman, 

led the audience in the Pledge of Allegiance and opening prayer.   Janet thanked everyone for 

attending the meeting.  

Discuss/Adjust Agenda: 

 Janet presented the March Agenda, and requested the following additions:  

Add:  Item 5a – Introduce New Code Enforcement Officer  

Add:  Item 8a – Declaration of State of Emergency for Town of Hudson – COVID -19 

Add:  Item 8b – Approve contract for Audit Services – FY 20/2021 

Change:  Item 8 – HUB Committee Report – Ann  Smith (Not Teresa Kinney) 

Motion:  (Larry Chapman/Ann Smith) to approve the agenda as amended.  Unanimously 

approved.  

Approval of Minutes: 

Motion:  (Rick Shew/Jeff Link) to approve the minutes, as presented, for the February 18, 

2020 Regular Meeting, the February 27, 2020 HUB Committee Meeting, the March 2, 2020 

Special Meeting, and the March 9, 2020 Recreation Committee Meeting. Unanimously 

approved.  

Public Hearing - Rezoning RZ-2020-02 RA-15 to N/B: 

Motion:  (Larry Chapman/Rick Shew) to open the floor for public hearing.  Unanimously 

approved. 

 

EXPLANATION OF THE REQUEST  

 This is a request to rezone one (1) parcel containing approximately .74 acres, located in the Town of 
IǳŘǎƻƴΩǎ 9¢W ŦǊƻƳ w!-15 (Residential-Agricultural) to NB (Neighborhood Business). This is a request to 
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reopen an existing non-conforming use of a small convenience store located at 4110 Lower Cedar Valley 
Road, Hudson, NC. Property is further identified as NCPIN: 2776370002.  

 

OWNER/APPLICANT 

 

OWNER: Atulkumar C. and Atchita A. Gor (aka. Al Gor) 

APPLICANT: Same.   

 

PROPERTY INFORMATION 

  
LOCATION: Vacant convenience store, 4110 Lower Cedar Valley 
Road, Hudson, ETJ.  Specifically, identified as NCPIN 2776370002 . 
 

DIRECTIONS: US 321 turn right onto Lower Cedar Valley Road, at 
the intersection/corner of Lower Cedar Valley Road and Deal 
Mill Road. 
  
SURROUNDING LAND USE: Property borders Deal Mill Road and is 
ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘ ŀǇǇǊƻȄƛƳŀǘŜƭȅ нΣллл ŦŜŜǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ¢ƻǿƴ ƻŦ IǳŘǎƻƴΩǎ 

ƳǳƴƛŎƛǇŀƭ ōƻǳƴŘŀǊȅ όIƛƎƘǿŀȅ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎύΦ  ¢ƘŜ ¢ƻǿƴ ƻŦ {ŀǿƳƛƭƭΩǎ ƳǳƴƛŎƛǇŀƭ ōƻǳƴŘŀǊȅ όIƛƎƘǿŀȅ .ǳǎƛƴŜǎǎύ 
is just across the road on Lower CedaǊ ±ŀƭƭŜȅ wƻŀŘΦ ¢ƘŜ ŜƴǘƛǊŜ ǇǊƻǇŜǊǘȅ ƛǎ ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ IǳŘǎƻƴΩǎ 9¢W ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ 
majority of the adjacent properties zoned RA-15 (Residential Agriculture) . 

 

SIZE: The acreage to be rezoned consists of one (1) lot consisting of approximately .74 of an acre.  

 

EXISTING LAND USE: The parcel is an existing vacant convenience store containing approximately 

1,587 square feet.  The property has been closed for approximately 6 years, therefore; is deemed non-

conforming use and is not allowed to reopen unless it becomes fully compliant with the current zoning 

district or is rezoned to a more appropriate zoning district such as Neighborhood Business (NB) The 

property does include existing gas pumps. 

ZONING HISTORY:  Property was zoned RA-15 when the Hudson ETJ was established.   

 

ZONING DISTRICT-PROPOSED: Section 80.9 N-B Neighborhood Business District.  The N-
B Neighborhood Business District is intended for the use of those businesses and other uses 
which are properly located near residential areas and which cater to the everyday needs of a 
limited residential area. 

 

OTHER JURISDICTIONAL INFORMATION: No stormwater review is necessary, Fire Marshal review; 
building inspections review is either required or recommended. NCDOT driveway permit is needed.     
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OTHER SITE CHARACTERISTICS: N/A.  

IMPACTS ON LOCAL INFRASTRUCTURE AND/OR 

FACILITES:  None expected.  

SCHOOLS:  Rezoning, and should have no implications on 
local schools.  

EMERGENCY SERVICES:  There will always be review by 

the County Fire Marshall and local fire department.  

UTILITIES: This site is currently served by public water and 
uses a septic service.  

TRAFFIC:  The closest traffic count is East Deal Mill Road 

3200 vehicles per day, US321 30,200 vehicles per day, and Lower Cedar Valley Road at US 321 3,200 

vehicles per day.  

REQUIRED REVIEWS BY OTHER AGENCIES: Environmental Health should review the septic system to 

be installed.  

LOCAL: The applicant must provide information that the property can meet all zoning requirements 
such as building area setbacks, buffer system, and parking.   

STATE: Other than building codes, possible inspection of underground tanks and gas pumps by the 
Dept. of Agricultural maybe needed.    

FEDERAL: None at this time.  

STAFF COMMENTS:  The Town of Hudson Land Development Plan-2008 (LDP-2008) calls for the 
future land use to remain medium density residential. Adjacent properties include various types of 
residential-RA-15, Highway Business (Town of Sawmills), and RA-20 (County Zoning).  It is ǎǘŀŦŦΩǎ opinion 
that the rezoning will bring a non-conforming use into compliance and will clean up a blighted property.  
Blighted properties will often attract vagrancy and other unwanted uses.    

LDP-2008 Future Land Use Map shows the property to remain Residential. Shifting patterns of industrial 
growth can occur and would need to be consistent with an updated Land Development Plan.   

The LDP-2008 is now 12 years old and needs updating to reflect changing growth patterns in Hudson.   

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:  Notifications were sent to surrounding properties, public hearing notices were 
posted in the Lenoir News Topic, and a sign was posted at the property.  

 

 BOARD MEETINGS:  Public hearing with the Planning Board is on March 12, 2020, at 6:00 pm.  
Commissioners are scheduled on March 17, 2020, 6:00 pm, meeting.  Advertising took place in the 
Lenoir News Topic, sign posted, and adjacent property owners were notified.  

ACTION NEEDED:  Please review the full report. 

 TO APPROVE: Motion to recommend in favor of the zoning map amendment with the understanding 
that the proposed rezoning is not consistent with the Future Land Use Map LPD-2008. However, the 
proposed rezoning is consistent with the LDP-2008 Economic Development Strategies for the 
promotion of new business increases employment.  Approval of the rezoning will improve an 
abandoned blighted property.   
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Section 80.9 N-B Neighborhood Business District.  The N-B Neighborhood Business District is intended for 

the use of those businesses and other uses which are properly located near residential areas and which cater to 

the everyday needs of a limited residential area. 

 

I. Permitted Uses: 

 

a. All uses allowed in the O-I district. 

b. Animal hospitals or kennels. 

c. Banks and other financial institutions. 

d. Barbershops and beauty shops. 

e. Bakeries, retail. 

f. Boarding houses and tourist homes. 

g. Convenience stores, excluding gas pumps. 

h. Customary accessory uses and structures when located on the same lot as the main structure, 

excluding open storage. 

i. Dry cleaning or laundry pickup stations. 

j. Drug stores. 

k. Electrical and electronic products. 

l. Electric repair shops. 

m. Florists and gift shops. 

n. Furniture and household appliance stores. 

o. Grocery, food, produce, fruit and meat stores. 

p. Hardware stores. 

q. Jewelry repair shops and opticians. 

r. Laundromats and similar automatic laundries. 
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s. Newspaper offices. 

t. Offices supplies and equipment, sales and services. 

u. Photographic studios and camera supply stores. 

v. Parking lots and parking garages. 

w. Radio and TV repair shops. 

x. Restaurants. 

y. Shoe repair shops. 

z. Tailor and dressmaking shops. 

 

II.  Conditional Uses: 

The following uses are permitted when authorized by the Hudson Board of Adjustment after said Board 

holds a public hearing: 

a. Mixed uses, that is, buildings erected for both dwelling and business purposes, provided such 

buildings shall be furnished with side yards on each side of the building measuring not less than 

8 feet in width, provided, however, that this regulation shall not apply to the side street of a 

corner lot. 

b. Service stations, provided that all gasoline pumps and other stationary equipment shall be located 

at least 12 feet behind the property line, provided further that on all  

 sides where such stations abut residential districts, a 6-foot-high fence and suitable landscaping 

shall be provided. 

c. Drive-in restaurants. 

d. Cabinet, woodworking and upholstery shops; not to exceed ten (10) employees. 

e. Convenience stores with gasoline pumps. 

f. Group Commercial Projects, subject to the provisions of Article X, Section 106 of this 

Ordinance. 

 

III.  Dimensional requirements: 

a. Minimum lot area per unit:   8,000 sq.ft. 

b. Minimum mean lot width:      100 ft. 

c. Minimum front yard setback:        50 ft. 

d. Minimum side yard setback:        15 ft. 

Side yard abutting a street:        20 ft. 

e. Minimum rear yard setback:        30 ft. 

f. Maximum height for buildings and structures:   50 ft. 

 

IV. Location of Accessory Structures: 

Accessory buildings shall not be erected in any front or side yard or within 20 feet of any street or 

highway line or within 10 feet of any lot line not a street or highway line.  An accessory building or use 

shall be located in the rear yard provided it is located not less than 10 feet from the property line.  In the 
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case of a corner lot with reversed frontage or a lot with double frontage, no accessory building shall 

extend beyond the front yard line of the lots in the rear.  Any open storage is strictly prohibited.  

Accessory structures used for signs shall comply with Article IX, Section 94.9 of this Ordinance. 

 

V. Off Street Parking and Loading Requirements: 

Off-street parking and loading requirements shall be provided as required in Article XI, of this 

Ordinance. 

NOTE:  Off-street parking as required by this Ordinance may be permitted in required yards but shall 

not be closer than 10 feet from the front property line or any dedicated street or railroad right-of-way 

line. 

 

VI.  Buffer/Screening Requirements: 

Whenever any L-I district rear and/or side property line abuts upon a residential district or side of institutional 

use with no intervening street or highway or natural buffer, any buildings or parking area used for industrial 

purposes shall construct and maintain a fifteen (15) foot buffer strip and within a portion of the buffer strip there 

shall be planted a continuous screen of evergreen plants with an initial height of at least six (6) feet by natural 

growth within no later than a two (2) year period. 

 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Teresa stated that the store is located at 4110 Lower Cedar Valley Road in the Town’s ETJ area, and has been 

considered a non-conforming use for the past 6 years.  It has been closed for this period of time, and the owner, 

Al Gor,  is now wanting to reopen the business.  He has elected to rezone the property to Neighborhood 

Business (N-B).  A satellite annexation was discussed for this property; however, Sawmills did not want to 

release the property for our annexation.  Also, since we will not be annexing the property, Mr. Gor will not be 

allowed to sell alcohol  at the store.  

Teresa Kinney stated that the Planning Board held a public hearing at their meeting on March 12 th, and 

recommended approval of the rezoning with the following conditions: (1) reopening the gas pumps at the 

store would require a Conditional  Use Permit, (2) buffer/screen the property and  (3) work with NCDOT to 

improve site distance for the store.   Teresa stated that according to Mr. Gor, the gas pumps are currently in 

bankruptcy, and cannot be used.  

Teresa stated that we did notify surrounding property o wners of the rezoning, but have received no questions 

or comments.    

Carroll asked if there have been any problems with groundwater.  

Mr. Gor  stated that to his knowledge there have been no groundwater problems.  He did comment, however, 

that the property has a septic tank.  

Larry asked if he will just be operating  a store.  

Mr. Gor stated that will just be operating a convenient store.  He stated that he would not have gaming 

machines, but he would be selling lottery tickets.   

Jeff asked Mr. Gor if he had other convenient stores.  

Mr. Gor stated that he does operate other convenient store, with one being located in Joyceton.   
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Motion:  (Jeff Link/Larry Chapman) to close the public hearing.  Unanimously approved.  

Motion:  (Rick Shew/Jonathan Greer) to accept the recommendation of the Planning Board to approve the 

rezoning with the conditions as stated for the convenient store and property.     Unanimously approved.  

Introduce New Code Enforcement Officer: 

Todd Justice introduced himself to the Board, and stated that he is the new Code Enforcement Officer for the 

Town.  He stated that he is retired from the Army , and has a master’s degree in public administration.  He 

added that he has some municipal government experience through his former work as a police officer, and 

having grown up in Morganton, he is familiar with Caldwell C ounty.  

Todd briefly discussed the problem issues he will be on the lookout for, including minimum housing 

standards, abandoned homes, nuisance violations (overgrown yards, etc.), abandoned junked vehicles and 

abandoned non-residential buildings (old businesses and out buildings).  

Todd stated that his contract through the WPCOG is for pro-active action against some of the problem 

properties.  He reviewed his process for notifying property owners with violations.  If the property owners 

cannot be visited face-to-face, they can be notified by mail or the issue can even be published in the 

newspaper.  Todd explained that he meets with the property owners , and discusses the problems and their 

solutions before any major action is taken with the property.  He commented that the limiting factor here is 

money.  Realistically, we are looking at only being able to address a few of these problems each year.  Junk 

vehicles, nuisance things, etc.  can be handled without expense to the Town.  Removal of dilapidated houses, 

etc., can be a different story, and can cost the Town money upfront.   

Todd presented a list of the properties he is currently addressing.  Rebecca stated that Todd comes to talk to us 

about the different properties, and we  make special provisions when necessary.  We know the history of a lot 

of these properties that he does not know.    

Carroll stated that in th e past, we have had two cases that the Town had to get involved in concerning 

dilapidated houses. Carroll commented that fortunately  were able to recover most of the cost from these two 

cases.   

The Board welcomed Todd to Hudson.  

Budget Amendment: 

Rebecca stated that we have had a motor to go out at the pool.  Luckily, Chuck has monies left over from roof 

repairs, which he w ould like to use to get a new motor.  

Janet stated that we need to be very careful about spending money even if it is in the budget.  She stated that 

she understands the need here for the pool to be able to open this summer; however, if items are not 

considered a necessity, they need to be cut.   

Jeff asked if it is a motor that runs all the time.  

Rebecca explained that it does run all the time because we keep water in the pool at all times.  

Jeff commented that if the Board were to decide to not replace the motor now, could it lead to more money 

having to be spent for repairs in the future?  

Rebecca stated that she understands from Chuck that replacing this motor is a major endeavor.  It is a huge 

motor and located down in the hole.  If we waited until pool season to replace it , it would shut the pool down 
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for several days which would cut into our pool revenues.  Rebecca added that we are all aware that COVID -19 

has the potential to make “deep cuts” in the budget; however, this m otor is essential in operating the pool.   

Rebecca presented the budget amendment, showing $5,300 being transferred from MTCE/REP-BLDG/GRDS. 

REC to Capital Outlay-Aquatics.   

Motion:  (Larry Chapman/Rick Shew) to approve the budget amendment as presented for replacing the 

pool motor.  Unanimously approved.  
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Recreation Committee Report: 

Larry stated that the Recreation Committee meet on March 9, 2020, and received a report from Alle n Stewart 

who is w orking on the designs for the Concession/Press Box at the Optimist Park.  Allen has come up with a 

nice plan for the project, which he explained in full  to the Committee.  Larry commen ted that the Committee 

decided to move forward, and Allen is preparing t he plans for submission to the full Board.    

Larry reported that Chuck is still working to get donations.  Both Baker Tire and RPM have donated $5,000 for 

naming rights to the dugouts , and approximately 40 bricks have been sold for the “Walk of Fame.” 

Rebecca added that once Mr. Stewart is finished with the plans, the Board will be able to review and approve 

them.  At this time, he has not given us any renderings.  Rebecca stated that we are very thankful for Mr. 

Stewart’s help.  He is once again working pro bono.   

Rebecca also mentioned that for PARTF, she is trying to find out if we can extend our contract time in 

consideration of COVID -19.  Hopefully it can be extended to a better year.  

HUB Committee Report: 

- Bob Timberlake Event Postponed:  Ann stated that the Bob Timberlake event scheduled for April 18th has 

been postponed due to COVID-19.  Ann suggested that since this in an invitation only event, and the 

invitations have not been mailed out, it should be easy to reschedule.   

-Jan Karon Show to Air:  Ann also stated that she talked to Carl White, and he wanted to let us know that the 

Jan Karon show will  air in April.   Ann added that hopefully by the first of April, the Ja n Karon items will be 

displayed at HUB Station.   Also, Carl wanted to let  the Board know that the show including Keith will 

continue to run for a few weeks.    

-HUB Committee Report – Feb. 27th Meeting:  Ann reported that at the HUB Committee meeting held on 

February 27th, the Committee talked about a proposal involving the Arts Council.   She stated that we already 

have the Arts Council’s JAM program  at the HUB, and they are now interested in offering a Healing Arts  

Program for Veterans at the HUB.  This program would be a high visibility program that would partner  with 

the Red Awning  Gallery as well as some of our other programs.  Ann commented that since Hudson is located 

in the center of the county, the Arts Council would like the home f or this pr ogram to be here. 

Ann stated that the HUB Committee voted to approve  a one year Veterans’ Art Program with the Arts Council 

beginning June 2020 – June 2021.   

Larry commented that being a veteran, he realizes the importance of this program.  He added that the  room 

they would lik e to use at the HUB for this program is not currently  being rented, so it would not disrupt any 

revenue.  Plus, it would just be for one year to see how it goes.  Also, if the room is needed for rental space by 

another program, the Veterans’ Program would change to another room not being rented. Janice Woodie will 

be coordinating use of the room with the Arts Council.  

Motion:  HUB Committee – to approve a one-year Veterans’ Art Program with the Caldwell County Arts 

Council (June 2020 – June 2021) with Janice Woodie coordinating use of the room with the Arts Council.   

Question:  Jonathan asked if the Arts Council understands the program is for one year at the HUB.   

Ann stated that the Arts Council is aware of the one -year stipulation.  

The motion was unanimously approved.  
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-Discussion of use of the Gym at the HUB:  Rebecca stated that Janice received information about how much 

the school system is planning to use the HUB gym.  They do archery Sept. – June, wrestling Oct. – Dec. and 

summer camp through CCC &  TI beginning in June.   Basically the only month that is not used is August.  We 

pay the utilities and maintain the building, but that was part of our agreement for the gym.   

Rick asked if we get requests to use the gym.  

Rebecca stated that we do get requests, but do not get any offers of money for using the building.  

Rick stated that if we do allow individuals to use the gym, we would probably want to make sure items used 

by the programs are properly stored during the weekends.   

Rebecca stated that to her knowledge, no one checks the building behind these programs.   

Declaration of State of Emergency for Town of Hudson – COVID-19: 

Rebecca stated that on March 10, 2020, Governor Roy Cooper declared a State of Emergency for the State of 

North Carol ina to coordinate the State’s response to COVID-19.  On March 11, 2020, the World Health 

Organization declared COVID -19 a global pandemic.  Rebecca commented that we don’t know at this point 

where this virus will lead us, but considering there is a Nationa l State of Emergency and a North Carolina 

State of Emergency, having a Town State of Emergency seems like the right thing to do.  Rebecca added that 

our citizens are being affected by a lot of uncertainty with this pandemic, and we need to make sure we do 

everything possible to support and protect our community.  She presented the following proclamation for the 

Board to review.  
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Motion:  (Rick Shew/Ann Smith) to approve the proclamation declaring a State of Emergency for the Town 

of Hudson in response to the COVID-19 pandemic.  Unanimously approved.  

Rebecca asked that the Board pay particular  attention to things going on in the Senate.  One item is that all 

governments provide 14 days of sick leave for employees.   Some local governments are saying that they are 

not going to make employees use their own sick time during the COVID -19 closure.  Some are also saying that 

if employees use all of their accumulated sick time, the employees will be allowed to use time in the negative  if 

necessary.  In addition, w e are a reimbursable employer; however, according to the information we are getting 

about the coronavirus stimulus bill, employer will not be  changed for unemploymen t.  Rebecca commented 

that most of our staff  except for our newer employees have a lot of sick time accumulated.  We also have a sick 

leave bank that can be used if necessary. 

Jeff asked if there has been any discussion about employees working from home.   

Rebecca stated that the majority of our emplo yees cannot work from home, i.e., Police Department, Public 

Works Department, Recreation Department.  Also, for the employees that do computer work, we do not have 

the capability to work through our server at home.  Rebecca commented that she is not comfortable even 

having that feature available.      

Jeff stated that obviously this would be difficult, but it may be a mandate in the near future.  

Rebecca stated that our Police Secretary might be able to do some of her work from home, and Teresa Kinney 

might also be able work some from home.  Teresa could talk to people over the phone, but there has to be 

someone in the office to complete the process.   

Teresa stated that one of her concerns is that people will co me into the office sick.  
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Rebecca stated that she has ordered touchless thermometers for all departments, and temperatures of the 

employees will be checked on a daily basis.  

Approve Audit Contract: 

Rebecca stated that the Board needs to approve the audit contract with C. Randolph, CPA for f iscal year 

ending 6/30/2020.   The audit fees are as follows. 

 

The total audit fees are $16,375, which reflects a 3% increase over last year’s audit.   

Motion:  (Ann Smith/Larry Chapman) to approve the audit contract with C. Randolph, CPA for year ending 

6/30/2020 as presented.  Unanimously approved 

Public Comment: 

Town Departments Keeping Safe during Pandemic: Janet thanked Richard and Rebecca for attending 

meetings about dealing with COVID -19.  She mentioned that both the HUB and Recreation Center are closed 

to the public, and she asked Chief Blevins to discuss the measures that have been taken to keep his department 

safe.  

Chief Blevins stated that of course they have to respond to calls, but the officers are taking  precautionary steps 

to stay safe.  He stated that the office is closed except for emergency situations, with wreck reports and othe r 

paper work bein g emailed when needed.  

Chief Blevins stated that there are concerned about the virus getting into the jail, so there is a countywide 

effort to ease up on who is taken to jail.    

Jeff asked Chief Blevins if he had seen an increase in calls in the past two weeks. 

Chief Blevins stated that wit h people staying at home, calls have been less.  

Rebecca stated that for the Public Works Dept., they are always out and about.  They have been instructed to 

wash their hands and sanitize, and they know they have to keep their distance from other people.   She stated 

that at this time, the Spring Clean Up is still scheduled to happen, and the shredding truck is still scheduled to 

be here on April 11th from 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  She stated that proper protective gear wi ll be worn by 

employees when necessary. 

For the HUB, Chuck has a machine that he uses to clean floors and sanitize at the Recreation Center, which he 

is also using at the HUB.  If someone needs to come in the HUB for some reason, they come in one at a time.  

Also, we are not letting anyone rent  space at the HUB at this time.  
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For the Town Hall, we do have the glass window  at the reception desk, and the doors that lead to our offices 

are locked.  We woul d like to close the Town Hall to the public, with business being transacted through either 

the drive up window, the envelop drop box , by email or by phone.  She stated that she hates to take this step, 

because a lot of the public comes in just to use our restrooms.  Also, this is a drop-off and pickup pla ce for 

Meals on Wheels, and we want them to continue to be able to use our facility to help get meals to people.     

Rick commented that staff could use bathrooms in the Police Department, with the public using the Town Hall 

restrooms.   

Status of Events Scheduled – COVID-19:  

Dinner Theater:  Rebecca stated that we have postponed Dinner Theater, and we have decided to just refund 

everyone by check.   

March of the Cross:  March of the Cross is scheduled for April 10 th, and Larry is having  a meeting with 

ministers this week to decide whether or not to cancel.  Larry stated that right now the feeling is that the 

March of the Cross needs to be cancelled.  

Butterfly Festival:  Rebecca stated that we are getting phone calls about whether or not we are having the 

Butterfly Festival, but Bill Warren would like to  wait until  the first week of April  to make a decision.   Rebecca 

commented that the longer we wait to cancel events, the harder they are to cancel for our vendors.   

Jeff commented that if we wait, a decis ion may be made for us by the Governor through State mandates 

concerning the pandemic.  

Rebecca stated that if and when it is cancelled, refund checks could be issued through the Town, with the 

HCDA refunding the Town.  

Larry stated in his opinion, we shou ld go ahead and cancel the Festival.    

Motion:  (Jeff Link/Rick Shew) to cancel the 2020 Butterfly Festival.  Unanimously approved.  

Janet stated that we just need to explain to Bill that April doesn’t look any more promising to have the event 

than this month.    

Hometown Concert Series:  Rebecca stated that we should at least let the Rotary Club  know  that the concerts 

might  end up being cancelled.  Jeff stated that the bands scheduled to play understand that if they do not take 

the stage, they are not paid.   

Larry stated that the only thing is we would not be refunded for the alcohol permits for the concerts.   

Revenue and expense reports:   
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Update on Status of Hudson Library:  Janet stated that it is anticipated that the Hudson Library  will close.   

The Friends of the Library  are asking that the County  Commissioners address this issue.  Janet asked the Board 

if the Town should write a letter to the County Commissioner, relaying to them tha t the Library is an 

important part of our community.   

Rebecca commented that they are planning a new library for Granite Falls, and it is her understanding that 

they are planning to combine the two libraries . 

Motion:  (Larry Chapman/Ann Smith) to formulate a letter to the County Commissioners letting them know 

that we do not support the closing of the Hudson Library.  Unanimously approved.  

The Board asked that Rebecca write the letter to the County Commissioners.  

Sending Condolences:   

Rebecca stated that Officer Wesley Crowe’s mother passed away recently.  Rebecca stated that she emailed 

Wesley’s address to everyone, and she encouraged all that can to send Wesley a note. 

Janet mentioned that Janet Wilson, an icon in our county and  a huge support of Hu dson, also passed away 

recently.  Janet encouraged everyone to keep these families in their thoughts and prayers.  

Closed Session:  N.C.G.S. 143-318.11(a)(3) to consult with attorney: 

Janet stated that the Board was going into closed session in accordance with N.C.G.S. 143-318.11(a)(3) – to 

consult with the attorney.  

Motion:  (Larry Chapman/Jonathan Greer) to go into Closed Session.  Unanimously approved.    

Return to Regular Session: 

Motion:  (Larry Chapman/Jeff Link) to return to regular session.  Unanimously approved.  

Adjournment: 

Motion:  (Larry Chapman/Rick Shew) to adjourn the meeting.  Unanimously approved.   

 

 

 

        _____________________________________ 

        Tamra T. Swanson, Town Clerk 


